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During SMS and MMS related discussion in the third T2 (SWG3) meeting in April 1999, the following questions related to GPRS in UMTS were raised:





Can it be assumed that GPRS will always be part of an UMTS network?


Can it be assumed that all UMTS terminals support GPRS?





In other words, will GPRS be included into the minimum set of services of UMTS?





TSG-T2 requests S2 to answer to these questions, preferably during their April 99 meeting and respond to TSG T2 SWG3 meeting being held in Yokohama at the same time.





